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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE SWYNCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL 
Held at 7.30 pm on Monday 14th March 2016
In the Village Hall at Russell’s Water 
Present:

Councillors:
Elizabeth Longley (EL)



John Halls (JH)




Peter Willis-Fleming (PWF)



Sam Fielden (SF)


Tracey Taverner (TT)
Officer:

Kristina Tynan
Members of the Public: 
1 (for Agenda Item 9 only)
01/16
Apologies for absence

There were none.
02/16   
To receive Declarations of Interest 


Agenda Item 6a and 6b - Agreement between SPC and Swyncombe Estates – SF declared an interest in this item as he is the owner of the land. He signed the ‘Declaration of Interest’ book and took no part in discussion or on the vote of this item.
03/16
Minutes of the Swyncombe Parish Council held on 7th December 2015 to be signed as a correct record 
04/16
Matters arising from the Minutes/Previous Actions

1. Rubbish on the highway – SODC have said that BIFFA will do a special clean of this area.
05/16
Public Questions  

There were no public questions notified.
06/16
To receive Reports from:

1. District Councillor – Anna Badcock had sent her apologies.
2. County Councillor- Stephen Harrod had sent his apologies. It was noted that we have received his 

Monthly report.
3. Thames Valley Police – No report had been received.

 4. Cricket Club 


 a) 2015 Ground Improvement Plans – An email on this had been received from Peter Regent which stated:

“We urgently need your support to erect an additional wooden shed to cope with the need to secure the additional plant EG the new roller. We discussed our options at our AGM and have decided to ask Norman Cox to quote for a 10’ x 16’ prefabricated shed, to match existing. This will be placed in line with the existing, but with an air gap of 2’ to allow for maintenance. We also plan to jet wash the existing shed and repair the roof to match the new. The new shed will have NO windows. Both sheds, new and old will be stained a nut brown. 

The new shed will be put on a temporary base and will store the lighter equipment. The most important benefit to the scheme will give Clive approximately 40 minutes back each time he comes to cut the out- field and prepare the wicket. 

Please let us know of your support to the plan and inform us of any planning requirements. To confirm, this is a temporary structure on a temporary base”

After discussion on this it was:

Resolved: That the Cricket Club deal with this issue themselves and contact Swyncombe Estates direct  They will also need to check the Planning Regulations. That SPC do not deal with this issue. EL will draft a reply to the Cricket Club which will then be sent to the Clerk.
b. Agreement between SPC and Swyncombe Estates 
Resolved: That the lease has been signed by SPC and that the legal costs be split between SPC and Swyncombe Estates. The land will also be registered with Land Registry. This lease will run to 2022.
Agreement between SPC and Swyncombe Cricket Club.


Resolved: That the Cricket Club be given a 5 year lease which will run until 2021.
07/16
Financial Matters: To receive the Balance of Accounts and Budget Update and to approve the list of Payments 
1. To agree the Balance of Accounts and  approve the list of Payments 
14/3/2916   N Payne – Tree Works –                 £1150.00
14/3/2016   D Tilley- Grass Cutting of Green    £  270.00
14/3/2916    K Tynan- Salary Jan-March
£  267.95   

14/3/2016    HMRC – Tax and NI Quarter          £    66.80
              Total Payments

    

£ 1754.75
	Bank Balance at 29th February 2016

	Current Account
	
	10,580.01

	Hi Interest Account
	
	525.79

	Total
	                          
	
	                                                            11,105.80

	
	
	
	



Resolved: That the list of payments be settled and the Balance of Accounts be agreed.
2. To agree the Budget Update for 2015/2016 -   No budget update was available. The Clerk is working on the end of year accounts. There was discussion of earmarked funding that may be needed at the end of the year. Items such as Bus Shelters, Broadband and Oxfordshire Together Issues will be considered at the appropriate time.
3. To appoint the Internal Auditor for 2016/2017

Resolved: That we appoint RJ Symes as our internal auditor for this audit.

4. Internal Financial Review

The main role of the Internal Auditor is to check all the financial and accountable records that the Clerk must keep.  This is done soon after the end of the financial year and involves all the financial transactions and both the legal authority and procedural authority for such transactions for example, the signed minutes of all meetings. Once the Internal Auditor is satisfied with the accounts and records, the Clerk prepares the relatively brief submission to the External Auditor. 

         Resolved: That the Council agree the internal audit review
08/16
Planning Matters – JH

After discussion on these applications the views were as shown below.

P16/SO522/FUL – Chapel Cottage, Park Corner - Material Amendment to approval P15/S2787/HH –Amendment: Folding doors to kitchen and amendments to roof lights.

OBJECTION – UNANIMOUS. The following objection was sent to SODC:
SPC strongly objects to this planning  proposal as we have seen that the proposed folding doors to kitchen and the amendments to roof lights have already been installed at the property which is against the previous planning consent (we can provide photograph evidence if needed). This means that it is a retrospective request for approval but there is no mention of this on the application, this planning proposal is highly detrimental to this historic building and also very intrusive to neighbours. We hope that these new additions to the property without a previous planning consent will be removed and made good is line with the existing permission and we hope that an enforcement officer will quickly visit this property to carry out a full inspection.

 

Although not mentioned on this application we would ask also that the following is investigated by the enforcement officer with reference to what has been constructed which is at variance previous planning consent. 

1.  The increase in the number of bedrooms from three to five, which is not in keeping with the location and original size of the building that was part of its charm and character.  The importance of this was recognised in the granting of planning permission P15/S2787/HH and applies equally to the granting of planning permission P14/S0765/HH (erection of two bay carport with log store).

 

2.  The violation of the unequivocal conditions under which planning permission was granted for P15/S2787/HH and P14/S0765/HH, which were specifically imposed in order to preserve and protect the architectural and historic interest of a non-designated heritage asset as well as the character and appearance of the surrounding area within the Chilterns AONB, the subsequent discharge of conditions 3, 4 and 5 appertaining to P15/S2787/HH notwithstanding.

 

We believe that many local people in Park Corner will be objecting to this new proposal and that our District Councillor has become involved. 

 

It was agreed that we inform Anna Badcock of our objections to this application.

P16/S0716/HH – Redpits Manor Farm – Re-modelling of existing external swimming pool at rear of house involving re-configuration of shape and addition of built in access/egress steps.


NO STRONG VIEWS.
09/16
Highway Issues SF

1. Flooding – SF stated that OCC Highways came out today to look at the flooding problem at 

Stockings Lane. There was no flooding today but he could see where it had been flooded. He took some photos but had no idea why the flooding occurs.

2. Any Other issues
Potholes by Cookley Green – There are a couple of bad potholes in this location. They have been reported to OCC.
10/16
Connecting Oxfordshire -Paper circulated to Councillors by email

There was much discussion on this. EL has been in contact with OCC and they are happy to send a representative to discuss this issue with us.
Resolved: That EL set up a meeting with an OCC representative on a Monday in the Cricket Club at 6.30pm. Dates that would be suitable are the 9th, 16th and 23rd May.
11/16
Broadband
EL reported that there was an exciting meeting on this issue at the top of Britwell Hill and then later in the Village Hall with a number of MP’s. This meeting has given a lot of publicity to this. They met a lot of local business people. 
It was noted that a fibre cable has been discovered this morning at Stonor and this could possibly open up an opportunity for faster broadband. There is a Connect 8 meeting on Wednesday and this will hopefully have some more information. In this area there will have to be a Hybrid solution.

Thanks were given to William Perrin and Peter Richardson for their sterling work on this issue.

12/16
Neighbourhood Plans/Community Led Plans
PWF had circulated a note on this issue prior to the meeting. He said that Swyncombe is a very small parish and there are increasing pressures on the number of applications for large scale development in other areas. He said he thought it would be a good idea to have a ‘Portrait of Swyncombe Parish’ which may help in stopping any large scale development applications for this area.  This would not have any statutory value but neither would a CLP. However it was thought that this would be a good thing to do. It was noted that Mr Weir has a great knowledge of this area.
Resolved: That EL email the Swyncombe Circulation List to see if any people come forward to assist in doing a Parish Portrait and we can then form a working group to deal with this.
13/16
General Issues E
1. Trees - The works have been done to the trees. We are just waiting to get the paperwork from the survey.

2. Litterblitz – The next Litterblitz will take place on 23rd April 2016.

3. Bonfire Party –There will be a meeting taking place soon to discuss the Bonfire for 2016.

4. Townlands – The updates are forwarded onto all Councillors by the Clerk.
5. Children’s Safeguarding Policy for SPC – Awaiting advice from OALC as to whether we need to have one.
6. The Queen’s 90th Birthday- It was noted that the Church are doing something on Sunday 12th June. It was thought it would be nice to organise an event for Saturday 12th June. TT said that it would be possible to arrange something in the Five Horseshoes. After discussion it was:
Resolved: That we contact our neighbouring Parish’s to see if they are holding any events and also to email our parishioners to see what interest there would be in attending an event to celebrate the Queen’s 90th Birthday.
14/16
Correspondence 

1. Letter from J Archer – asking for information on Swyncombe during WW2 - to ask Norman Larner    to contact him direct.

2. Letter from John Cotton – Devolution. This was discussed and it was agreed that this is fundamentally a good idea and that SPC much approve the subject and detail given.

Resolved: That SPC formally respond to this letter in a positive way. PWF to draft a response which will need to be approved by the Chairman and once this is agreed this will be sent by the Clerk to SODC.
15/16
Date of Next Meeting  

The Annual Parish Meeting and the Annual Meeting of the Parish will take place on Monday 9th May at 7pm in the Swyncombe Cricket Club.
16/16
Other Matters for Discussion at the discretion of Chair
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.33PM
SPC Minutes 14/3/2016
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